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The sunshined, scheduled Properties Committee meeting was called to order at 1:03 pm on November 14,
2024. Attending were Mayor Koons, Streets Young, Councilmen Canton and Cavanagh.

Young discussed plans for Holiday lights, inclusive of Christmas and Hanukkah. Plan to focus on the
empty lot at the corner and more at the Park. General discussion regarding future of the empty corner lot;
ridding it of former driveway, need for regrading the lawn ruined by the heavy trucks, future beautification.

Young stated plans to paintinterior at Village hall during bad weather. TBD.

Discussion of Pavilion roof repair. Men that constructed it not interested in discussing if they aren't given
the job. Young to discuss with Engineer Haibach as to plan going forward. Further, Young spoke with Bill
Miller (Masons) about need for brighter lighting on south park flag pole. Young will handle this going
forward.

Mayor Koons asked about the Ohio 250 committee? Cavanagh said yes, she will apply and go forward.
Events to occur 2026, culminating July 4, 2026.

Mayor Koons spoke with Fair Board member Jim McCaskey about renting trailers for hayrides, they are
able to do so for S. Russell. Tractors would need to be found, rented.

Mayor states intent to assemble a Scout plaque of honor, inclusive of both Eagle Scouts and Gold Award
Scouts. Hopefully Ginos will handle.

Young had final questions regarding water at the Park bathroom, and how to clean it. Cavanagh stated
Streets Alder's plan all along was to install a hydrant right outside the bathroom, and not have water inside
bathroom.

Respectfully submitted,
Ruth Cavanagh, Chair



